Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-600.440:
Disinfection Requirements

The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice that it issued an order on November 6, 2017, granting Holly-Navarre Water System, Inc.’s Petition for a Variance. The petition was received on September 29, 2017. Notice of receipt of this petition was published in the Florida Administrative Register on October 5, 2017. The petition requested a variance from paragraph 62-600.440(6)(a), F.A.C., to establish alternate Total Suspended Solids (TSS) compliance values of 5 mg/L, 7.5 mg/L and 10 mg/L as annual average, monthly average and single sample, respectively for the Holley Wastewater Reclamation Facility FLA548464. Paragraph 62-600.440(6)(a), F.A.C., which sets treatment criteria for reclaimed water projects for high-level disinfection, provides that the reclaimed water limit for TSS shall not exceed 5.0 mg/L at a point before application of the disinfectant. No public comment was received. The Order, OGC File No.17-1031; PA File No.FLA548464-007-DWF/57, granted a temporary variance to paragraph 62-600.440(6)(a), F.A.C., based on the Petitioner's demonstration that the rule would present a substantial hardship or violate the principles of fairness and that the purpose of the underlying statute would otherwise be met.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Bill Evans, Department of Environmental Protection, Wastewater Permitting Section, Northwest District, 160 W. Governmental Street, Suite 308, Pensacola, Florida 32502, bill.evans@dep.state.fl.us, (850)595-0584 or https://depedms.dep.state.fl.us:443/Oculus/servlet/shell?command=getEntity&[guid=38.629210.1]&[profile=Permitting_Authorization]; during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
